HS2 HYBRID BILL
The Department of Transport is working towards the submission of a hybrid Bill to Parliament authorising the construction and operation of High Speed Two between London and the West Midlands. Standing Orders of both Houses of Parliament require that copies of the hybrid Bill and certain other documents be deposited with local authorities (of which Ufton Parish Council is one) along the line of the route. That’s the good news – the bad news is that in hard copy form the complete submission would occupy 8 (yes, eight) metres of shelf space!

The Parish Council has a duty to make the documentation available for public inspection, but will only have hard copies of the Environmental Statement, the local Area Report, and the Area Map that directly affects Ufton PLUS the area maps either side of the Ufton section. The balance of the complete submission will be contained within a computer, lent to the Parish Council by HS2 Limited.
The bill will be presented to Parliament on November 27th and is scheduled for a vote in early 2014. The Parish Council wants to make the submission available as soon as possible and initially the computer and associated documentation will be available in the Village Hall from 4.00pm on Tuesday 3rd December until 8.00pm when the Parish Council meeting commences. Further requests for access should be made to Ian Crowther on 612986.
